
   

 Term 1 Week 8            25 March 2022 

411 Carool Road, Carool NSW 2486 t: 07 5590 9876 e: carool-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

From the Principal’s desk 

Premier’s Reading Challenge 

Have you decided to participate in the 
2022 Premier’s Reading Challenge? A 
selection of library books have been 
sorted into the various age groups ready 
for students to borrow on Monday. Please 
bring your library bag. 

Parent Teacher Interviews 

Parent Teacher interviews will be held on Tuesday 5 and Wednesday 
6 April. Times, in 15-minute blocks, will be available from 3pm on 
both days. If you would like an interview to discuss your child’s 
progress at school, please complete the booking form which has 
been emailed to all families.  

If none of the times available suit, please contact the school to 
arrange a mutually suitable time. 

Wonder Recycling 

As part of our sustainability education, Carool 
Public School will be participating in the 
Wonder Recycling Rewards program. 
Through this program, plastic bread bags are 
recycled to make play equipment. As part of 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

MARCH 

APRIL 

Wednesday 6 

• Life Education visit 

Thursday 7 

• Mufti day, sausage 

sizzle and Easter 

themed afternoon fun! 

Friday 8 

• Last day for Term 1 

• Small Schools Cross 

Country Carnival @ 

Stokers Siding PS 

Monday 25 

• ANZAC day public 

holiday 

Tuesday 26 

• Staff development day 

Wednesday 27  

• Students return 

the program, we will be able to select some sporting equipment 
through RHS. The amount of equipment will be determined by the 
volume of bags collected. All bread bags, regardless of brand, will be 
accepted as part of the program. Please ask your family and friends to 
start collecting as well. Bread bags can be sent in at any time to the 
school. 

Centenary News 



 2 

Cross Country Friday 8 April - REMINDER 

Please return Cross Country permission slips with payment by Friday 1 April. Parents are 
encouraged to pay online via the school website. Go to carool-p.schools.nsw.gov.au and click on 
the MAKE A PAYMENT tab and enter details as required. For more details on our online 
payment system, please see over page. 

Stewart House Donations 

Last chance to return your Stewart House donation drive envelope with $2 enclosed to go into 
the draw for a chance to win a $4000 gift voucher. All envelopes need to be returned before 
the end of Term 1. 

Easter Fun Day 

On Thursday 7 April students can come dressed in mufti (must wear covered shoes and 
sensible casual clothing - no singlets or mid-drift tops). We will be having a sausage sizzle lunch 
and an afternoon of fun Easter craft and activities. 

Mrs Debbie Francis 
Principal 

Life Education 

Life Education has been empowering children and young people to make 
safer and healthier choices through education for nearly 40 years. In 
partnership with schools, they deliver a curriculum-based program for children 
to participate in. 

We will have a visit from the Life Education Coordinator on Wednesday 6 April.  Students 
participate in age-appropriate, curriculum aligned modules.  

The cost for students to participate in this program will be covered by the school. Life 
Education is a not-for-profit organisation which relies on the support of the community to 
assist in reaching their fundraising goals. Attached is a Merchandise order form for any 
parents wishing to order products to help this organisation, or you can also order products 
online by visiting www.lifeeducation.org.au/shop  

Please complete the permission slip below and return to the school office by Wednesday 30 
March 2022. Merchandise orders with correct money in an envelope can be brought to school 
on Wednesday 6 April. 

 

Life Education Van Visit 
Wednesday 6 April 2022 

Permission Slip 
Return to office by Wednesday 30 March 2022 

 

I give my child/ren          permission to attend the Life Education program on 

Wednesday 6 April 2022.             

              

Parent Carer Name   Signature    Date 

https://carool-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
http://www.lifeeducation.org.au/shop
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STEM ACTIVITIES  

Our school has a new look online payment page! 

Did you know that you can make payments for most items eg excursions, new uniforms (not 
second hand), contributions etc, via the school’s website. To make a payment, simply: 

In STEM, the challenge was to build a tower which could support a ball using only newspaper 
and masking tape! 
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JAP ANESE CULTURE AND LANGUAGE LEARNING  

Students in the K-2 class have been learning some Japanese phrases and enjoyed dressing 
up in traditional Japanese clothing. Mrs Carroll lived and worked in Japan for a year in her 
youth and loves everything Japanese! Ask your child how to say “Good morning” in Japanese! 



 5 

F R O M  T H E  C O M M U M I T Y  

Cleaners Required 

ISS Facility Services are seeking the services of anyone who is interested in immediate 
employment in the cleaning industry. We are in need of staff to cover permanent / part-time 
and casual shifts in schools and NSW Government departments in your area. Applicants 
must be fully COVID vaccinated. 

Applicants will be required to have or obtain: 

Working with children clearance and pass a police check. 

Drivers licence or access to transport to site  

All successful applicants will be trained with all equipment and chemicals provided on site. 

Please contact the following people for more information: 

Vicki Garrett : Ph 0437 477 197  Email: vicki.garrett@au.essworld.com 

Tammy Keuntje: Ph 0438 212 938  Email: tammy.keuntje@au.issworld.com 

Brian Andrews: Ph 0409 241 514  Email: brian.andrwes@au.issworld.com 

1 x Casual Position Available 

Tweed Shire Local Government Area—59205 

Help protect our vibrant school communities 

Become a Casual School Crossing Supervisor! 

• Keep our kids, parents and teachers safe on the 
road 

• Be a second pair of eyes for our local motorists 

• Earn an income and still have time to live your 
life to the fullest 

Shifts fall between the school zones hours 8.00am to 9.30am and 2.30pm to 4.00pm, with a 
minimum of one, one hour shift as and when required 

Monday to Friday during the school term. 

Does this sound like you? 

✓ Reliable in good or bad weather 

✓ Good communication skills 

✓ Community spirit 

✓ Positive energy 

For more information, please contact Sandhini Chaudhary 

E: sandhini.chaudhary@transport.nsw.gov.au  M: 0466 343 704 

If it does, visit jobs.transport.nsw.gov.au to apply today! Applications close: 
Wednesday 6th April 2022 

https://jobs.transport.nsw.gov.au/

